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Eastminster Presbyterian Church                                                                             November  2016 

 

Eastminster Staff 
 

Pastor 
Pressley Cox 

pressley@eastminster.com 
 

Administrative Assistant 
Ellen Irick 

admin@eastminster.com   
 

Music Director 
lucie@eastminster.com  

Lucie Svatonova-Hughes 
 

Accompanist 
Carol Irick 

carolirick@charter.net 
 

Director of Bell Choir 
Jim Parrish 

Jim.parrishsc@gmail.com 
 

Bookkeeper 
Wanda Grant 

pbs@carolina.rr.com  
 

 

Church Information 
Eastminster Presbyterian  

2240 Woodruff Road 
Simpsonville, SC 29681 
www.eastminster.com 
Phone:  864-284-0190 

Fax:  864-284-9316 
 

 
 

Eastminster Presbyterian 
Church is a church of the 

Presbyterian Church, USA 

 

 

Hanging of  
the Greens 

November 27
th
  

During Worship 
 

There will be a congregational meeting on Sunday, 

 November 6 immediately following worship to approve 

 the slate of elders for the Class of 2019.   

                                             Information about nominees on pg. 13 

Thanksgiving Potluck  
 

Sunday Nov. 20
th

 
 

In place of education hour, we  

will have a church wide potluck  

lunch. All ages are invited then  

to stay and help prepare the  

sanctuary for Christmas as we 

 put up the tree and wreaths. 

 Bring your favorite dish 

 and join in fellowship  

with your church family! 
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November 2016 

Pastor’s Corner- A Note from Pressley  
 

  

Dear EPC friends and family- 

 

As we approach this Thanksgiving month, let us take time to be grateful for our many 

blessings within our homes, our church and our community.  I encourage you to pause and 

reflect upon the way your family and friends have been woven into the grace-filled story of 

your lives. Look around the tables that you find yourself seated at, both at work and at 

home, and be reminded of how God goes ahead of you, providing what you need on the 

journey.  

 

Also be reminded of how your life is a gift to those others seated around the different 

“tables of our lives.” You have been blessed to be a blessing (Genesis 12:1-4).  

 

More than 300 years ago Thomas Ken wrote the prayer of thanksgiving below.  (Ken was 

the one who gave us the text for the traditional doxology: “Praise God from whom all 

blessings flow.”) 

 

May you all have a blessed Thanksgiving-  Pressley   

 

 

 

Giver of All Good Things 
 

Giver of all good things, we thank you: 

for health and vigour, 

for the air that gives the breath of life, 

the sun that warms us, 

and the good food that makes us strong;  

for happy homes and for the friends we love, 

for all that makes it good to live. 
 

Make us thankful and eager to repay, 

by cheerfulness and kindliness, 

and by a readiness to help others. 
 

Freely we have received; let us freely give, 

in the name of him who gave his life for us, 

Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen. 
 

— Thomas Ken (1637-1711) 
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Fall Sermon Series: What Disciples Do 
 

Although we as Christians are often identified by what we 

believe, Jesus seemed to care more about what he followers 

did.  Faith practices, along with theological beliefs, are crucial 

to our lives as Christian.   
 

Beginning with Rally Day on Sept 11, we will explore “what 

disciples do” through the weekly sermons.  

 

Nov 6                        Job 19:23-27a                                                                                                                      
                     “Disciples Live by Faith” 
               Practice Faith in Difficult Times 
 
Nov 13                                        Isaiah 65:17-25 
            “Disciples Take Their Faith Public” 
Faith impacts both the personal and the public realm    
      
Nov 20                                         Colossians 1:11-20 

      “Disciples Give Ultimate Allegiance to Christ” 
           Make Christ the center of everything 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
                                                                                    
 

 
 
 
 

                                       
     
 
 
 
 

  
ic realm         
     

     Nov 20                                          Colossians 
1:11-20 
          “Disciples Give Ultimate Allegiance to 
Christ” 
                                                                                               
Make Christ  of everything 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

“We are one family in Christ, living in community, celebrating our faith, called, 

comforted and challenged by the Word of God,  reaching out to all persons.” 
 

Our Vision: 
To grow in God, make Christ known and serve with love. 

 
Our Mission 

Worship GOD, Grow IN FAITH, Go AND SERVE 

  

 

   

 

Eastminster Presbyterian Church 

Sunday Worship  
 

10:00 am 
Worship 

 
          11:00 am 
      Education Hour 

 
Advent Worship 
 

November 27  

Hanging of the Greens  

 

December 4  

2
nd

 Sunday of Advent  

and Communion 

 

December 11
th

  

Lessons and Carols  

 

December 18
th

   

Children’s Christmas Traditions 

around the World  

 

December 24  

5:30 p.m. Christmas Eve Worship  

 

December 25
th

  

Christmas Day Worship  
 

 

 

  
 
 

Prepare Your Spirit with the Advent Devotional 

Booklets- This year’s devotional is called “A 

Journey of Memories” by Sue Washburn.  The 

devotional is full of sights, smells, tastes and 

sounds that point to the promises of God in 

Jesus Christ.  Advent devotional booklets will 

be available on the commons table beginning 

Sunday, November  20, 2016. 
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Congregational Joys & Concerns 
 

EPC Members   Harriet Barnett, Paul Brandenburg and Family, Norton and Suzanne Cater, Tandy Gilliland, 
Marilyn James, Cathy Parrish, Shirley Nease, Sally and Gill Seal. 
 

Homebound/Nursing Home Sylvia Meyer, Emily Phillips 
 

EPC Extended Family 
Josh Barlow (son-in law of Jan and Rich Barto) 

John Borth (Maureen Cobb’s Uncle) 
Brandenburg Family  
Billy Broom (Ann Broom’s brother) 
Paul and Susan Burks (Cathy Parrish’s sister and brother-in-law) 

Richard Calloway (Jerry Calloway’s brother) 
Jim and Sandy Eastman (Sharon Daugherty’s sister and brother-in-law) 

Betty Erdhaus (Ann Coleman’s Aunt) 

Susan Harrell (Lindy Landers’ sister) 

Cindy Herbert (Beverly George’s sister) 
Woody, Jennifer, Patrick, Claire, Rebecca and Maggie Houlihan 
(Ben Cox’s sister, brother-in-law and family) 

Scott Larsen (Kimberly Lane’s brother) 
Love Family (Kimberly Lane’s sister-in-law’s family) 
Andrew and Jean McCallister (parents of Sande Schweir) 
Marianne Moorshead (Mike Moorshead’s mother) 
Sandy Stewart (Jim Stewart’s sister) 
Jitka Svatonova (Lucie Svatonova-Hughes’ mother) 
Joyce (Bonnie McCourtie’s aunt) 
Jerry (Barbara Kurta’s brother) 
Michael (Eileen Osteen’s brother) 
Jacque, Damian, Gianna and Bella  
(Ron and Barbara Kurta’s niece’s family) 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
For additions or corrections to the prayer list, please contact 

Network 6:2 Coordinator Syble Drake at 350-7637 or email network62@eastminster.com 
Eastminster’s Administrative Assistant Ellen Irick at 284-0190 or email admin@eastminster.com 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EPC Friends… 
Elaine Carver  
(friend of Cathy Parrish) 

Johnny Davis 
(friend of Ben Cox) 

Charlotte Knowles 
(friend of Sandy Watkins) 
Francine Murphy  
(friend of Eileen Osteen) 

Shelly and Hannah Raynes 
(friends of the Moorshead family) 

Danny and Sheila Scruggs 
(friends of Ben Cox) 

Hannah and Family  
(friends  Kim Gassner) 

Tammy  
(co-worker of Bonnie McCourtie) 

Emily 
(granddaughter of Gary –  
 friend of Sara Randall) 

Pam 
(friend of Winnie Brinck) 
Judith Cartisano 
(friend of Mike Randall) 

11/1 – Dave Gosnell  
 
11/3 – Bryant Shetler 
 
11/4 – Jan Barto  
 
11/4 – Ed Uprichard 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

11/11 – Dan Harris  
 
11/12 – John Keller  
 
11/18 – Kate 
Brandenburg  
 
11/20 – Megan Keller  
 

  

 

 

November 2016 
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Session 
 

Class of 2016 
 

Eileen Osteen 
Sara Randall 
Jim Stewart 
John Taylor 

 

Class of 2017 
 

Heath Cobb 
Beverly George 

Ed Irick 
Kimberly Lane 

 

Class of 2018 
Jerry Calloway 

Elaine Campbell 
Gil Kraemer 

Cyndi Lichoulas 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                             

 
                        

 
 
 
 
 

                                           
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Eastminster Presbyterian Church 

News from Session 
 

 Session met for a retreat on a Friday and 
Saturday, Oct. 21 and 22. Representatives from 
the Long Range Planning Team presented their 
report and suggestions for helping EPC to 
continue to serve its members and those in our 
community. The Session thanks members of the 
committee  for their hard work and will prayerfully 
consider their suggestions as we move forward. 

 
 Several members who are no longer attending 

EPC were moved to Inactive roll.   
 

 Session discussed restructuring options for 2017 
which will help ministry teams to work together. 

 
 A PREPARATION FOR ADVENT potluck was 

approved for Nov. 20.  Members will be invited to 
share in preparing the church for Advent. 

 

EPC HOSTS EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITY:  ALZHEIMER’S & YOU 
We will learn about the physiological reasons that people behave the way they do when they 

experience dementia.    We’ll take that knowledge and learn how to communicate and interact 

with people with dementia.  We will discuss the stages of the disease and talk about caregiving 

and how we have to love ourselves as well as those we are caring for.  

Remaining sessions are:  November 3, 10, 17.   

Each session will be 6:30-8:00 pm. at EPC.   

RSVP: admin@eastminster.com or 864-284-0190.   

This program is presented by Karen Nichols, RN,  

Executive Director of Foothills Retirement Community. 

 

From the Worship Team: 

Readers, decorators, etc. needed for hanging of the greens and 

Advent services. Folks asked to sign up on sheet in the 

commons area. 
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Adult Education Hour 

11:00 am on Sunday mornings 
 

Bible Study: Continuing the Conversation  
In this Sunday School class, participants will 
have the opportunity to engage in a deeper 
exploration of the biblical texts used in 
worship.  Using the Feasting on the Word 
Curriculum, this class will follow the 
lectionary and build upon themes lifted up 
during the sermon.  This is an excellent 
opportunity to enhance your Sunday morning  
experience by spending time continuing the conversation. 

 
 

Contemporary Issues: Half Truths 
During September and October, this class will be using the DVD study by Adam 
Hamilton called “Half Truths”.  They are simple phrases. They sound Christian—
like something you might find in the Bible. We’ve all heard these words. Maybe 
we’ve said them. They capture some element of truth, yet they miss the point in 
important ways. 
 
Let’s search together for the whole truth by comparing common Christian clichés 
to the message and ministry of Jesus. The clichés include:  

 Everything happens for a reason.  
 God helps those who help themselves.  
 God won’t give you more than you can handle.  
 God said it, I believe it, that settles it.  
 Love the sinner, hate the sin. 

 

Parenting Program: Sticky Faith  
Have you seen how your children mirror 
your life and actions? 
What influences do your kids face in the 
world and how are they shaping their 
lives? 
What made you who you are?  
What do you want to pass along and what 
do you want to change and avoid? 
 
We all have success with our children as 
well as struggles. Life demands a lot from us each day and it is tough at times to provide the 
environment they need to thrive.  This group will help provide support, discussion and stories to share 
and learn from using Family Resources from Sticky Faith.   
 
 

 

November 2016 
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Small Group Ministry Opportunities 

 
EPC Women’s Circles will meet 

in November to discuss 
Lesson Two in our 2017-2018 
Horizon Bible Study entitled 
Who Is Jesus?   In this study, 
we are looking for answers 
through the lens of the New 
Testament Gospel writers, as 

well as, Paul and early Christian 
writers. We will also explore 

Jewish and Muslim approaches to the identity of Jesus 
and consider how Christians of different cultural 
perspectives answer the question.  In Lesson Two we 
will look at the gospel of Matthew that was written to a 
Jewish audience after the destruction of the second 
Jerusalem Temple in 70 CE. 
 
Women of all ages are invited to join us as we seek to 
nurture our faith through worship, study, friendship, and 
outreach.   
 
Morning Circle will meet Thursday November 10 at 
10:00 at the home of Patty Mitcham.  Ladies are 
reminded to bring toiletries for Place of Hope and 
canned corn for the Food Bank at United Ministries. For 
more information, contact carolirick@charter.net.   
 
Evening Circle will meet on Monday November 14 at 7 
p.m. in the church conference room.  For more 
information, contact pressley@eastminster.com. 
 
 

Ladies Out to Lunch (L.O.L)   There will be no Ladies 

Out to Lunch in November or December.  We will 

resume on the 3
rd

 Thursday of January 2017.  While we 

may not be meeting for lunch, Pressley always welcomes 

meeting for coffee or a walk.  Call or text to set up a time 

– 864-517-9781.  

 

 

EPC Book Club  Everyone is 

welcome to check out the 

following schedule and join in 

the book club!  Meetings will be 

held at 7:00 p.m. at EPC.  

Please contact Shirley Nease if 

you have any questions at 

Shirleynease@yahoo.com.   

 

November 28
th

  – The Nightingale by Kristin Hannah 
 

 
Men’s Small Group.  Are 
you interested in growing 
deeper in faith and 
exploring Scripture?  
Consider adding this 
valuable time of study, 

prayer and fellowship to your week. This group meets 
on Tuesday mornings at 7:00 AM and they are 
currently studying 1 Peter.  Contact Ed Irick or Jerry 
Calloway if you would like more information at 
edirick@charter.net or jerry@cecconstructionllc.com 
 

 

 

F3 (Faith, Food and Fellowship) will take a break during 

November, December, and January.  Instead of meeting 

in late afternoon, F3 will be held during the education 

hour on the 4
th

 Sundays in February, March and April.  

Mark your calendar for these great intergenerational 

events.   

 

 

NEW Mom’s Small Group  will meet on the first Sunday 

at noon in the youth Sunday School room.  Our study 

journeys through First Corinthians: Living Love when We 

Disagree.  With more and more ways to communicate in 

a culture that encourages sharing the details of our lives, 

there exists greater and greater opportunity for 

disagreement. Our differences seem more pronounced. 

Our words sound more divisive. Even as Christians, we 

struggle to get along. The Apostle Paul wrote to the 

Christians living in Corinth about this very thing, 

encouraging them to not ridicule one another but to work 

together to show the love of Christ.  If you’d like to join 

us, bring $11 for a book, a lunch and meet after the 

Education Hour in the Youth Sunday School room on 

Sunday, November 6.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Eastminster Presbyterian Church 
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Children’s Ministry 
Children’s Chime Choir 
During the 11:00 am Education Hour, children K5-5th grade will meet with our 
music director Lucie Svatonova-Hughes to engage in music in various ways.  It 
will be great for those children who are a little shy to sing but want to be 
involved in music. Children will have the opportunity to learn handchimes, sing 
in worship and learn how to use other musical instruments.  Even children who 
don’t like to sing will be able to participate through rhythm, drama and speaking 
parts. All children are welcome!  
 

 

CHILDREN'S SUNDAY SCHOOL IS IN SESSION!     
Once again, children K5 through 5th grade will go upstairs for Sunday school class at 
10:00 and return to the service during the singing of the second hymn, which is right after 
the sermon. 
 

We are using the Whirl Lectionary curriculum again this year, with the children reading and 
discussing the same Scripture as their parents will hear in church.  Each child will be given 
their own bulletin to take home with discussion starters on the back to share with their 
parents.  We hope that families use these questions to further faith conversations at home. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

November 2016 

Children’s Christmas Traditions 
around the World 

 
Children k5-5th grade are invited to 
participate in the Chimes and Choir 
class on Sundays at 11:00 a.m.  
Currently, this class is preparing to 
lead Worship on Sunday, December 
18th.  They are learning about different 
cultures and Christmas traditions as 
part of the preparation for the 
Christmas service.  
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Sunday night Youth Fellowship 

 

November 6th  –      Youth at EPC 

  5:30 p.m.-7:00 p.m. 

      (Dinner provided by the cobbs       

                                         and Gassners) 

 

November 20th – Youth at EPC 

     5:30 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. 

(Dinner provided by the Ellises       

                                   and the Carlsons) 

 

December 4th – Youth at GCPC 

 

Youth Ministry 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We will be combining with youth from Grace Covenant for our 1st and 3rd Sunday meetings as well as other 
events like Lock-ins, retreats, mission and more.  On the Sundays that we host, we will need parents  
to volunteer to assist in leading or prepare a meal.    
 

Please visit this site to sign up.  https://docs.google.com/document/d/1z_hFZoONIvEDl2QeLVlXLpjd-
2oHMYQ6qTz71S0Fk5c/edit?usp=sharing 

 

 

 

Eastminster Presbyterian Church 

Youth Sunday School 
Sunday 11:00 am Education Hour 

 
ALL youth 6th-12th grade will meet 

together in the youth room upstairs. 

 

 

Sign up for communications 
and reminders! 

 

text the message  
@8h2be to the number 81010 

 

Or visit  
www.remind.com/join/8h2be 

 
 

Rake and Run Mission Project 
 

Calling all youth!! Join us after church on November 13
th
 for our awesome “Rake & Run” 

service project! We’re going to make our mark on 3 or 4 EPC members’ homes by 

helping out with some small (and FUN!) yard and house projects. This may include raking  leaves, 

pulling weeds, washing cars, sweeping porches, hanging Christmas lights, and 

who knows what else! Your fearless youth leaders will provide water, snacks,  music, dancing and bad 

jokes. You won’t want to miss it. Bring a bag lunch  and we’ll leave the church at noon and plan to 

return by 3:00pm. Please sign up by November 10
th
 so we can finalize our plans and transportation 

needs.  Many hands make light work and with only 30 minutes per house,  

we want ALL OF YOU to be there! 
 

WHAT:   Youth Group “Rake & Run” Service Project 
WHEN:   Sunday, November 13th from 12:00pm-3:00pm 
WHAT TO BRING: Bag lunch, tools or other equipment TBD 
SIGN-UP BY:  November 10th in the Commons or by phone, text or email to Susan 

Carlson (SusanTCarlson@gmail.com; 864-313-1806) 

 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1z_hFZoONIvEDl2QeLVlXLpjd-2oHMYQ6qTz71S0Fk5c/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1z_hFZoONIvEDl2QeLVlXLpjd-2oHMYQ6qTz71S0Fk5c/edit?usp=sharing
http://www.remind.com/join/8h2be
mailto:SusanTCarlson@gmail.com
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                News and Notes 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Eastminster 

Membership – If 

you are interested in 

joining Eastminster, 

we invite you to speak 

with the pastor or 

contact her at 

Pressley@eastminster.com or 864-517-9781. 

Members are received by profession of faith, 

reaffirmation of faith or by transfer of church 

letter. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

    Are you looking for a way to stay connected with Eastminster? 

 EPC has a new and revised Facebook page online that will help keep you connected. This 

page allows the church to interact and share information with you online at your 

convenience.   How do you get connected to this new page?  Go to:  

https://www.facebook.com/eastminsterpresbyterianchurch?ref=hl 

click on the LIKE button so you will receive information and news feeds from us regularly.  

October 2016 

New Communications! 
For the Fall of 2016, we are taking a 
break from the Flock/Shepherding 

program to try new ways to 
communicate.  One will be a texting 

reminder using the Remind app. 
 

The easiest way to sign up- 
Text to this number- 81010 

Text this message- @epcsim 
 

Can’t text right now? Use this link - 
www.remind.com/join/epcsim 

 

https://www.facebook.com/eastminsterpresbyterianchurch?ref=hl
http://www.remind.com/join/epcsim


 

11 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
                     
 
 
                    The Church office  
                        will be closed   
                   November 24th-25th 

                Happy Thanksgiving!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Membership is also looking for someone 

who enjoys taking pictures to assist Carol 

Stewart with taking photos of our church 

members for our new directory.  

Please contact Carol Stewart at  

864- 915-6162. 

 

 

Eastminster Presbyterian Church 

 
 
 

We are thankful for our wonderful staff!   
They preach, educate, play music and sing,  
love and watch over our youngest, visit our  

homes  and hospital rooms, pray, and keep us  
informed and organized.  We would like to recognize  

their efforts this Christmas by collecting a love  
offering. We will be collecting money from  
20 Nov to 4 Dec.  We will have envelopes  
available in the narthex that you can put  

cash or a check made to 
 EPC (please make sure to write 

 "Staff Christmas gifts" on  
the memo line).   
Thank you from 
 EPC session. 

 
 
 
 

 

The Membership Committee is looking 

for someone who enjoys decorating to 

take over the Visitor cart.  Responsibilities 

would include: filling the visitor bags and 

changing the cart decorations with each 

season. 

Please contact Heather Taylor at  

864-350-5373   

if you are interested. 
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjyw8i3qvvPAhUKOCYKHYCkCJYQjRwIBw&url=https://www.mullberryhome.com/welcome-cart-w-raven.html&bvm=bv.136811127,d.eWE&psig=AFQjCNFJRLBS6076QNdXewdXQt6Bi2s0qA&ust=1477669596200264
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi00Z-qq_vPAhXBOSYKHQaeAjEQjRwIBw&url=http://os-sradica-metkovic.skole.hr/&bvm=bv.136811127,d.eWE&psig=AFQjCNHbXzuCNoJLrKsX53WzZANSKZKZCw&ust=1477669849862690
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Simple Gifts 
Alternative Gift Fair 

                                                     November 20, November 27, December 4 

 

 

 

You are invited each Sunday morning in Advent 

to share your gratitude for God’s grace to you by  
“shopping” at our Alternative Gift Fair. By 

joining our gifts together we increase our impact 

on the agencies we 

support through our 

giving. As you write your 

shopping lists and ponder 

the “perfect” gifts for 

those you remember each 

Christmas, consider 

support for one or more 

of our ministry partners, 

our internal ministries, 

and make a contribution 

in your loved one's name. 

This is an opportunity for 

joyful giving that will 

honor your recipient and 

bless those served in the 

ministry partnerships of Eastminster Presbyterian 

Church. 
 

Checks will be made to Eastminster Presbyterian 

Church (cash also permitted).  

 

In addition to goods for sale like photography, 

10,000 Villages, painitings, etc., please consider 

giving to one of the Eastminster Presbyterian 

Restricted Funds like those below. 

 

Children’s Ministry- Supports 

Children’s ministries 

including our annual VBS 

Dan Hughs Fund- Supports 

Adult Education. 

Debt Reduction- Fund 

established to pay down our 

building debt. 

Liturgical Art- Enhance the 

worship space during Advent, 

Lent and ordinary time. 

Music Program- Support the 

music ministries of 

Eastminser.  Also helps to 

send music staff and church 

members to the Montreat Music and Worship 

Conference. 

Property Emergency Fund- Used to cover 

unexpected expenses such as broken water 

heaters, HVAC issues, etc  

Youth Ministry- Supports 6th-12th grade youth 

activities, retreats and missions.
 
 
 

 

November 2016 
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Nominees for 2019 Class of Elders 

 
Mike Moorshead  
Mike has been attending Eastminster Presbyterian for over 

three years and been a member since March 2014. During that 

time, he has served on the Outreach committee as the GAIHN 

Coordinator for two years before passing those responsibilities 

to others and helped to coordinate several other Outreach 

ministries, most recently, the Summer Food Drive. As part of 

the Outreach committee, he also serves as the Cub Scout Pack 

Charter Organization Representative, acting as liaison between 

the congregation and the Scouts. Before joining Eastminster, 

Mike served as a GAIHN Coordinator, Soup Kitchen Team 

Captain and active member of Presbyterian churches in greater 

Greenville and Greater Atlanta. At Eastminster, he also serve 

on the Communion Team and as a Church Opener/Closer. 

Originally from the Syracuse, NY area, Mike has lived in 

Simpsonville the past 10 years and several other places in 

between and is employed by Roofers Supply of Greenville. 

Mike’s wife Lynn (who most know) has two children, Sarah 

and Chris, and all are active members of EPC. 

 

Bruce Nolan  

In 2003 Bruce and Mimi Nolan moved from Mt. Pleasant, 

Michigan to Simpsonville, S.C.  Bruce joined the Eastminster 

Church choir and the church. Eastminster Presbyterian Church 

has been a significant part of his life in South Carolina. 

Bruce's first Presbyterian church was just a block away from 

his childhood home in suburban Detroit.  His brother's, sister 

and cousins took part in church activities on an almost daily 

basis.  In 1965 Bruce moved north to Mt. Pleasant and Central 

Michigan University. Here, Bruce earned three degrees, 

married Mimi, became the father of two children and worked 

with high school  English and drama students for over thirty 

years. In 1999 Bruce and Mimi retired from Clare Community 

Schools. Bruce went to work in community education, grant 

writing, and finally as a an administrator of television classes 

for ten high schools.  Pete Nolan and his wife Julie have two 

daughters, Violet and Gala. Meegan Nolan has a daughter, 

Sada, and a son, Harry.  Here in South Carolina once again 

Bruce became involved in several educational activities and 

then returned to high school teaching, He is presently a 

substitute teacher at J.L. Mann Academy High School. 

 

Mark Sucher  

Mark and Linda have been members of Eastminster since they 

moved to South Carolina in 2006.  Mark is a graduate of the 

U.S. Air Force Academy, Harvard Law School, and George 

Washington University Law School.  He served in the U.S. 

Air Force for 25 years as a Judge Advocate with a specialty in 

Government Contract Law.  Mark and Linda lived in 

Massachusetts, Maryland, Colorado, Turkey, California, 

Virginia, and Ohio during their Air Force years.  Following 

his retirement from the Air Force, Mark joined Fluor 

Corporation's Government Group where he worked for nearly 

20 years before retiring again last fall.  Mark and Linda have 

three grown children and five grandchildren.  Mark has served 

as a member of the Eastminster Session and previously served 

as a Deacon and Elder at Southminster Church in Centerville, 

Ohio. 

 

Will Brandenburg  

Will Brandenburg is a lifelong member of Eastminster.  He is 

a sophomore at Eastside High School. Will enjoys playing 

soccer at Eastside and for Carolina Elite Soccer Academy, 

playing church basketball with friends and pulling for the 

Gamecocks.   He works hard in school and is the son of Paul 

and Stephanie Brandenburg, and is the brother of Kate 

Brandenburg. 

 

Audra Pierce  

Audra Burnett Pierce, a native of Illinois, moved to the 

Simpsonville area 16 years ago.  She was blessed to be 

introduced to Eastminster Presbyterian Church and has been 

coming for about 14 years.  She grew up in a Christian church 

in Illinois and was baptized when she was nine years old.  It 

was a time that she will never forget for a couple of reasons – 

that was the time that she knew she had Jesus in her heart, but 

also her father was baptized at the same time.  She has two 

children.  Jared is 22 years old and proudly serving in the 

United States Army.  Mallory is 18 years old and is a 

Freshman at Winthrop University.  She has also been blessed 

by gaining two adult children with six grandchildren.  She 

became an empty nester this past August and even though it 

has been an adjustment, she it getting used to it.  She has two 

dachshunds named Grace and Gunner, they are worse than 

having kids at home, spoiled dogs.  Audra is a Registered 

Nurse at St. Francis Hospital for 11 years.  She has been in the 

nursing profession since 1991.  The mission of St. Francis is 

why she chose to work there.  She is the youngest of five, 

enjoys spending time with family and friends, traveling to new 

places, playing games, cooking, relaxing when she can and 

helping others.  Audra considers Eastminster as her family 

since first walking in the front door of the building.  Over the 

years, she has grown closer to God and in her faith with the 

help of family and this church.  She feels blessed and honored 

to serve as an elder for Eastminster.  She is looking forward to 

what God has in store for her as she serves on session.  She 

thanks all for allowing her to serve in such a special way for 

Eastminster.   
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

  1 2 3 4 5 
  7 a.m. Men’s Bible 

Study  
 

 
 
6 p.m. Handbells 
7 p.m. Choir 

 
 
6:30 p.m. Alzheimer’s 
and You  

  

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

10 a.m. Worship & Children’s 
Sunday School 
11 a.m. Education Hour and 
Children’s Choir & Chimes 
*Congregational Meeting 
Immediately Following 
Worship  
12 p.m. Mom’s Small Group  
4:30-5:30 p.m. Scouts  
5:30-7 p.m. Youth @EPC  
 

 
 
 
 
6-9:30 p.m. 
Greenville In 
Harmony 

7 a.m. Men’s Bible 
Study  
 
 
 
6-8 p.m. Cub Scouts 

 
 
 
 
 
6 p.m. Handbells 
7 p.m. Choir 

 
9a.m.-3 p.m. Cohort 
Meeting  
 
 
6:30 p.m. Alzheimer’s 
and You 

  

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

8:45  a.m. Outreach  
10 a.m. Worship & Children’s 
Sunday School  
11 a.m. Education Hour, 
Children’s Choir & Chimes  
4:15-6 p.m. Girl Scouts  
 

 
 
6-9:30 p.m. 
Greenville In 
Harmony 
 
7 p.m. Women’s 
Evening Circle 

7 a.m. Men’s Bible 
Study  
 

 
 
 
 
6 p.m. Handbells 
7 p.m. Choir 

 
9:15 a.m. Worship 
Team 
 
 
6:30 p.m. Alzheimer’s 
and You 

  

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

10 a.m. Worship 
11 a.m. Covered Dish Lunch 
(No Education Hour) 
12 p.m. Stated Session 
Meeting  
4:30-5:30 p.m. Cub Scouts 
5:30-7:00 p.m. Youth @EPC 
 

 
 
6-9:30 p.m. 
Greenville In 
Harmony 
 
7 p.m. Children and 
Youth Faith 
Formation  
 

7 a.m. Men’s Bible 
Study  
 

 
OFFICE CLOSED 
 
6 p.m. Handbells 
7 p.m. Choir 

 
OFFICE CLOSED 

  

27 28 29 30    

10 a.m. Worship and Kids 
Sunday School 
11 a.m. Education Hour, 
Children’s Choir & Chimes  
4:15-6 p.m. Girl Scouts  
 

 
 
6-9:30 p.m. 
Greenville In 
Harmony 
 
7 p.m. EPC Book 
Club 

7 a.m. Men’s Bible 
Study  
 

 
 
 
6 p.m. Handbells 
7 p.m. Choir 
 

   

                 

Newsletter Information 
November 10th  - Deadline for November mid-month newsletter 

November 27th  - Deadline for December newsletter 
          *Please send all mid-month and monthly newsletter articles to 

admin@eastminster.com 

November 2016 

mailto:admin@eastminster.com

